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Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                        September – October 2021                                                                                                
MISSIONS CONFERENCES – MIGHTY MEETINGS! 

 
It seems like there was one Missions Conference after another out here 
on the Rez! Here is a summary of what went on. At 
Ganado, Bro. John Peeples had to cancel because of 
illness, so I preached the Conference along with our 
son, Joel. Ganado Baptist gave around $42,000 to 
missions last year; the commitment for this year is over 
$60,000! Strong Hold Baptist in Pinon committed over 
$20,000, while Newcomb Baptist and Old Paths Baptist 
committed $4,800 and $9,200 respectively. 
Crownpoint Baptist committed $9,080. What a blessing 

to see the churches all get involved to reach the world!! 
                                                    MRS. CURLEY – MISS YOU BUT SEE YOU SOON! 

 
Helen Curley, the wife of the late Pastor Harry Curley, went home to be with the Lord 
on October 21, 2021 at age 86. She was a pastor’s wife, soulwinner, and prayer 
warrior. She had an infectious laugh that everyone recognized. In her last days, she 
requested prayer for a man that her husband had taught construction trades many 
years ago in high school. He loved the Curley family but had never been saved. At 
Mrs. Helen’s funeral, the man received Jesus Christ as his Saviour!! The family and 
church were thrilled with this news! I am sure she and Bro. Harry had a time of 
rejoicing in Heaven over it!! 

 
MENTORING MYKEL – MINISTERING TO HIS FAMILY 

 
Mykel is a young man in our church that I recently began taking with me on soulwinning visits. I got 
him a soulwinner’s New Testament and encouraged him to memorize the Plan of Salvation. Just 
today, I received an “excited” text from him telling me he had the privilege of winning his 
grandmother to the Lord! What a blessing! He now wants to see her husband, his grandfather, saved 
as well. The grandfather has serious health issues, so pray for his salvation! Putting time into people in 
training is well worth the effort! God is good! 

 
MEMBERS ADDED – MORE BAPTISMS 

 
It was a joy to be able to baptize several people over the past few weeks! 
One was a lady in her 80’s! One was a young lady my wife won to the 
Lord after a church service. We also saw a lady saved during a service 
who is a caregiver for one of our elderly members. Pray for these new 
believers and their walk with the Lord!  
                                   

                                                    MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – MORE THAN EVER! 
 
Pray for us this holiday season as we seek to use this time to reach more folks. Thank you for 
partnering with us in the great endeavor to reach the Navajo Nation for our Lord! Love you folks! 
 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


